
 

 

CITY OF STATESBORO 
Called Council Minutes 

June 10th, 2016 

A called meeting of the Statesboro City Council was held on June 10
th

, 2016 at 10:00a.m in the 

Council Chambers at City Hall. Present were Mayor Jan J. Moore, Council Members: Phil 

Boyum, Sam Lee Jones, Jeff Yawn, John Riggs and Travis Chance.  Also present were Deputy 

City Manager Robert Cheshire, Assistant City Clerk Leah Harden, and Director of Human 

Resource Jeff Grant. Absent was City Attorney Alvin Leaphart. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Jan J. Moore. 

 

At 10:17 am, Councilman Riggs made a motion, seconded by Councilman Jones to enter into 

Executive Session to discuss “Personnel Matters” in accordance with O.C.G.A. §50-14-3(2012). 

Councilman Boyum. Jones, Yawn, Riggs and Chance voted in favor of the motion. The motion 

carried by a 5-0 vote. 

 

Mayor and Council interviewed a potential candidate for the position of City Manager for the 

City of Statesboro. The first interview started at 10:17am. 

 

At 10:47, Councilman Chance joined the meeting. 

 

At 11:09 a.m. Councilman Riggs made a motion seconded by Councilman Chance to take a 

recess from executive session.  Councilman Boyum, Jones, Yawn, Riggs and Chance voted in 

favor of the motion.  The motion carried with a 5-0 vote. 

 

At 12:17 pm, Councilman Boyum made a motion, seconded by Councilman Yawn to return to 

the Executive Session. Councilman Boyum, Jones, Yawn, Riggs and Chance voted in favor of 

the motion.  The motion carried with a 5-0 vote. 

 

Mayor and Council continued the interviewing process with 3 other candidates. 

 

At 2:16 pm, Councilman Chance temporarily left the meeting and returned at 2:44 pm. 

 

The interviews lasted form 45 minutes to an hour for each candidate. 

 

At 4:01 pm, Councilman Chance made a motion, seconded by Councilman Boyum to exit 

Executive Session. Councilman Boyum, Jones, Yawn, Riggs and Chance voted in favor of the 

motion.  The motion carried with a 5-0 vote. 

 

Councilman Chance made a motion seconded by Councilman Boyum to adjourn the meeting.  

Councilman Boyum, Jones, Yawn, Riggs and Chance voted in favor of the motion.  The motion 

carried with a 5-0 vote 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:07p.m. There was no action taken. 


